



What's Happening Summer Term 2025

Welcome to our newsletter

Parents Evening and Governors AGM

On Thursday the 10th of July at 6:30pm we would like to invite all parents to join us for a parent evening and governors AGM. The school Governing Body will be in attendance and there will be an opportunity to talk to your child's keyworker about his/her progress and development. Please do join us.



We hope that all of the children going to Primary Schools in September enjoy their transition visits on the **4**th **of July.** While the children who are leaving visit their Primary Schools, we will be inviting the children moving classes at Rothesay to visit their new class between 10am and 11am. We will also be inviting the new children who will be starting in September to visit.



Leavers Party

On the **22 July** we will be having a party to say goodbye to the children who are leaving us to go to Primary Schools.

It's important to celebrate this for the children leaving, but also important for the children who will be staying so they understand and have time to process the idea that some of their friends will not be returning to Rothesay in September.

Please join as at:

- 10:30am (for morning children)
- **1pm** (for afternoon and 30-hour children.)

Please bring a small plate of food to share.

Please note that Nursery will close for the summer holidays at 2:30pm after the party.



Family Picnic in the Park

We will be hosting our annual family picnic in the park on **Friday 18 July 2025.** Parents (with children) will meet staff at the Discovery Centre in Stockwood Park at 11am. We will plan to be there until 3pm. The school building will be closed as we are all at the park. An invitation with more details will be sent nearer the time.



Important Dates

July 2025

4th- Transition Visits

8th- Parent Workshop- Get Moving

9th– Parent Workshop– School Readiness

10th– Parent Workshop– Supporting Regulation

10th- Parent Meetings and

Governors AGM

18th-Picnic at Stockwood Park

22nd - Last Day of School with

Leavers Parties.

September 2025

1st - Staff Training Day (School Closed)

2nd– Staff Training Day (School Closed)

3rd - Home Visits (School Closed)

4th - School Re-opens

October 2025

24th- Last Day of Term

November 2025

3rd- School Re-opens

December 2025

19th- Last Day of School



Funding for Working Parents

If your child is 2, 3 or 4 in September and you and your partner both work, you may qualify for 30 hours childcare and education. If you would like your child to access additional hours in September, you will need to apply on this website www.childcarechoices.gov.uk by the end of August. If you do qualify please let office staff know so we can keep a 30 hour space free for your child.

If you need any help with this please ask a member of the office staff for support.

Evidence Me

We have started to record children's learning digitally on a secure platform called Evidence Me. If your child is still at Rothesay in September we will be sending out details so that you can log in and see your child's learning online. You will also be able to contribute your own photographs and observations if you'd like to.

Parent Workshop-Get Moving

Don't forget to attend on 8th July at 10-11.30 am or 1-2.30pm and remember to collect your goody bags.



Parent Workshop- School Readiness

Adult Education are running a School Readiness workshop on the **9th of July between 9.45am-11.15am** for the children who are leaving. If you would like to attend then please return the reply slip that the class has given you. You will have the opportunity to ask questions about school readiness.

Does your child have special educational needs?

Are you worried about summer plans?

Mrs. Leer will be available to support parents with ideas of local provision for the summer on the **15th of July at 10:45am** and **1:00pm**.

Parent Workshop- Supporting Regulation

We are very excited that an Occupational Therapist who works with some of the children at Rothesay is offering to do a workshop for parents whose children struggle with regulating their feelings and emotions. This will be on the **10th of July.** If this is something that you would find useful then please talk to Mrs. Leer for more details.

We would like to wish all the children starting school in September good luck. We will miss all of you!

We will welcome back those children returning to Rothesay on 4 September 2025.

Have a wonderful summer holiday when it comes.